
 
 
 
January 24, 2022 

 
Dear Austin City Council, 

 
On behalf of the Central Health Equity Policy (CHEP) Council, please accept this letter of 
support for the resolution put forth by Councilmember Kelly, Councilmember Fuentes, 
Councilmember Pool, and Councilmember Kitchen regarding the formalization of the City of 
Austin’s Equity Office’s role in the Emergency Operations Center. We also support the 
exploration of an advisory panel and how it could serve as the community voice for 
emergency management responses. 

 
The CHEP Council’s Pandemic Equity Committee’s recommendations, rooted in research and 
lived-experiences, urge City Council to center equity in their disaster preparedness, response, 
and post-disaster healing efforts. This resolution advances these recommendations and will 
help with the implementation process. 

 
We appreciate your consideration of this resolution and moving Austin toward a more equitable 
and inclusive city. 

 
Sincerely, 
 
Members of the CHEP Council: 
 
Alexandra Fincher 
Beth Corbett 
Brandon Wollerson 
Catalina Berry 
Clayton Gibson 
Dr. Nora Comstock 
Eloise Sepeda 
Iliana Gilman 
Isabel Clark 
Kristin duBay Horton 
Matthew Jeans 

Megan Cermak 
Mike Geeslin 
Nancy Trager Neavel 
Nora Comstock 
Patricia Hayes 
Paul Scott 
Raul Alvarez 
Rebecca Hickey 
Ted Burton 
Vanessa Sarria 
Vince Cobalis 

 
 
 


